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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND DISPLAY OF THE CAPER 

In accordance with Title I of the National Affordable Housing Act of 1990, P.L. 101-625, the City 
of Wheeling has prepared its Fiscal Year 2020 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation 
Report (CAPER) for its Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG) and the HOME 
Investment Partnership Program (HOME).  This report describes the level of housing assistance 
and other community development activities designed to benefit low- and moderate-income 
persons and households through various Federal funding programs during Fiscal Year 2020 (July 
1, 2020 through June 30, 2021). 

The City will hold a public hearing on Thursday, September 16, 2021 at 12 p.m., prevailing time 
in the Council Chambers located on the First Floor of the City-County Building, 1500 Chapline 
Street, Wheeling, West Virginia 26003.  The City-County Building is accessible to persons with 
physical disabilities.  If special arrangements are needed, please call the City of Wheeling’s 
Economic and Community Development Department at 304-234-3701 or 711 for the hearing 
impaired. 

The purpose of the public hearing will be to obtain citizens comments on the FY 2020 CAPER 
document. 

The City of Wheeling intends to submit the FY 2020 CAPER to the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development (HUD) on or before September 28, 2021. 

A copy of the FY 2020 CAPER is available for public inspection beginning Friday, September 3, 
2021 through Friday, September 17, 2021 during normal business hours at the following location: 

Economic and Community Development (ECD) Department 
City-County Building, Room 305 

1500 Chapline Street 
Wheeling, West Virginia 26003 

Also, the FY 2020 CAPER will be accessible at the City’s Website:  www.wheelingwv.gov.  

All interested persons are encouraged to review the FY 2020 CAPER.  Comments on the CAPER 
will be considered until September 17, 2021.  Written comments should be addressed to Ms. 
Nancy Prager, Director, Economic and Community Development Department, City-County 
Building, 1500 Chapline Street, Wheeling, West Virginia 26003 or via Fax at 304-234-3899 or via 
email to nprager@wheelingwv.gov. 
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